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At Good Shepherd Lutheran College, we’re proud
of the kind, respectful culture that supports every
student’s growth and wellbeing. This positive
environment is shaped by the dedicated work of
our teachers, Year Level and Learning Area
Coordinators, who help lay the foundations for
success academically, socially, and emotionally.
Their guidance and care, often behind the scenes,
make a real difference in helping our young people
flourish every day.

This year marks our full transition from the IB Middle Years Programme to
the updated Australian Curriculum (ACARA) Version 9.0. Widely
recognised as a world-class framework, ACARA is already making a
positive impact across our classrooms. Our teachers have embraced the
change with energy and professionalism, delivering engaging lessons that
support both deep learning and individual growth. Combined with our rich
extracurricular offerings, this ensures that students are learning in a
vibrant, inclusive, and well-rounded environment.

Looking ahead, we’re excited to host our Twilight Careers and Curriculum
Expo in Term 3 for families of students in Years 9 to 11. This important
event supports pathway planning for 2026 and beyond, with expert advice
from staff, industry representatives, and training providers. 

With a renewed academic program and expanded VET offerings, we’re
well placed to meet the needs of our students now and into the future. We
thank our community for their continued trust and support as we move
forward together.

Shane Rumbold
Head of Teaching and Learning (6-12)
shane.rumbold@ntschools.net

2025 - Term 2, Week 5

NEWSLETTER
HOWARD SPRINGS MIDDLE / SENIOR CAMPUS

Upcoming Events

WEEK 6
Year 8 Camp

Thu 22/5
TERIS Volleyball (Yr 7, 9)

Fri 23/5
Integrated Learning Practical -
Robin Falls (Yr 11)
TERIS Volleyball (Yr 10-12)

Weekend
Fred’s Pass Show

WEEK 7 - Reconciliation Week
Wed 28/5

Yr 11 Immersion Day
Thu 29/5

TIS Tertiary Information
Excursion

Fri 20/5
House Colours Day
TERIS Soccer (Yr 10-12)

WEEK 8
Year 11 Exams

Tue 3/6
Immunisation Program (Yr 7-9)

WEEK 9 - NAIDOC WEEK 
French and German Trips
Year 10 Exams

Mon 9/6
King’s Birthday Public Holiday

WEEK 10
Year 10 Endeavour Week
Year 12 Exams

Fri 20/6
Students on Track 

College Chaplain
If you wish to contact Kyle Cantrill,

please email kyle.cantrill@ntschools.net

“The Lord does not listen to the wicked.
But he hears the prayers of those who do right.”

Proverbs 15:29 ICB
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Age Boys Pts Girls Pts

11 years
Cameron F
Oliver E

52
48

Lauren P
Emily T

58
38

12 years
Theofilis P
Brendon J

46
40

Akira L
Iza R

76
38

13 years
Levi J
Matthias A

72
36

Amaya C
Charlie T

54
54

14 years
Zachariah H
Alexander G

66
36

Athanasia M
Mia W

70
34

15 years
Leon A
Noah J

40
38

Violet W
Stevie J

44
32

16 years
Thomas B
Kade M

44
46

Stella D
Jorja C

48
32

Open
Liam E
Damien P

42
38

Reagan H
Ashleigh E

40
24

Age Event Name New record

12 Girls Long Jump Akira L 4.02m

12 Boys Long Jump Leeland B 4.44m

Open Girls Long Jump Reagan H 4.46m

15 Boys High Jump Leon A 1.8m

11 Girls Shotput Emily T 7.61m

16 Boys Shotput Thomas B 13.41m

11 Girls 100m Lauren P 15.05 seconds

12 Girls 100m Akira L 14.5 seconds

14 Girls 100m Athanasia M 13.55 seconds

15 Boys 100m Leon A 11.12 seconds

Open Girls 100m Reagan H 12.64 seconds

12 Girls 200m Zoey F 30.52 seconds

14 Girls 200m Athanasia M 28.53 seconds

15 Boys 200m Leon A 23.51 seconds

16 Boys 200m Kade M 26.52 seconds

Open Girls 200m Reagan H 26.83 seconds

14 Girls 1500m Mia W 06:37.00

A big congratulations to all the students who took part in
our recent Middle/Senior Athletics Carnival! This year's
events were filled with great energy, sportsmanship, and
some truly outstanding performances. We’re proud to
announce our 2025 age champions below. It was a
record-breaking year across the board, well done all!

Age Champions
The below shows the top male and female House point
winners for each age bracket.
House points are awarded for placing in events,
participation and good sportsmanship – well done
everyone!

Athletics Carnival

And the winning house of the day....
Congratulations

Livingstone!
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Athletics Carnival!
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On Thursday 24 April, our College community gathered to honour the
courage, sacrifice, and spirit of the men and women who have served
and continue to serve our country in times of war, conflict, and
peacekeeping missions.

The service began with a warm welcome and introduction from our
College Captains. Our Junior School Captains then led us in prayers,
helping everyone to reflect on the importance of the day.

We acknowledged our own student cadets, including those from Army,
Air Force and St John Ambulance.

Our talented music students, conducted by Mrs Llewellyn, performed a
modified, acoustic version of Cold Chisel’s Khe Sanh, with Stella singing
and Banjo playing the acoustic guitar. Jorja sang the New Zealand and
Australian National Anthems beautifully, and our combined College
choir closed the ceremony with a performance of I Still Call Australia
Home.

Thank you to our guest speaker, CAPTAIN Lee Pendlebury from
Headquarters 1 Brigade, who gave a thoughtful commemorative
address. His words reminded us of the bravery, service and sacrifice of
all Defence Force members.

Students, College leaders and special guests laid a wreath or book in
remembrance of those who have served. The Ode of Remembrance
was then recited, followed by The Last Post, a minute of silence, The
Rouse and the Present Arms.

Thank you to all staff, students and guests who made this special
service possible.

Lest we forget.

Anzac Service
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Student leaders across all campuses represented the College and laid
wreaths of remembrance at Palmerston, Darwin and Litchfield Anzac
Day services. 

Public Anzac Day Service
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Over two exciting days, our library transformed into buzzing innovation
hubs as students took part in the Future Tech Quest, a unique, hands-on
opportunity to collaborate, create, and compete in the world of digital
problem-solving.

The Tech Quest is a collaborative, project-based learning experience
where students worked in teams to design and pitch their very own “Me
Module” – a digital solution to a real-world challenge. From idea to pitch,
students explored the full journey of innovation, supported by staff and
real-world experts from ShareRing, an Australian-based tech company
leading the way in online safety and digital identity verification.

As part of the Age Assurance Technology Trials, an Australian
Government initiative designed to enforce age restrictions on social
media, students engaged directly with ShareRing's cutting-edge tools,
learning firsthand how technology can be used to protect young people
online. Students were guided through a secure digital registration
process temporary IDs provided for the event, ensuring a safe and
educational experience for all.

Teams brainstormed, built, and pitched their solutions, and the creativity
on display was nothing short of inspiring. From tackling mental health in
the digital age to reimagining how we verify identity online, students
showcased bold ideas and brilliant teamwork.

Well done to the winning team: Gemma N, Maya S, Natalia L and Lillian
A, who designed an app to identify online cat phishing. Each member
walked away with a brand-new iPad, and their app will go into
development to be made available to the public!

Every participating student will receive a certificate of participation,
celebrating their contribution to innovation and online safety in the digital
world. A huge thank you goes out to our friends at ShareRing, the
dedicated staff, and of course, our incredible students for making the
Future Tech Quest a huge success.

Here’s to the next generation of digital problem-solvers!

Tech Quest
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Our Year 6 students recently returned from an action-packed week in
Canberra, and what a week it was! The annual visit to our nation’s capital
gave students the chance to deepen their understanding of Australian
history, government, science, sport, and culture through a range of hands-
on and eye-opening experiences.

At Questacon, students were immersed in interactive exhibits including
robotics and lightning demonstrations that made science come alive!

A highlight for many was the visit to Parliament House, where students
toured the chambers and even stepped into the shoes of our leaders with
a fun and insightful role-play session. 

Over at the National Electoral Education Centre, students participated in a
mock election (a perfectly timed activity!). 

The trip also included a tour of the Australian Institute of Sport, where
students were inspired by stories of elite athletes and got to test their own
abilities in the interactive Sportex zone.

Time for reflection came during a visit to the Australian War Memorial,
where students paid their respects and learned about the stories behind
the symbols of national service and sacrifice.

Visits to the French and German Embassies allowed students to extend
their language learning and global awareness.

Rounding out the experience were visits to the Royal Australian Mint,
where students discovered how coins are made, and the National
Museum of Australia, where they explored fascinating exhibits on our
country's diverse history and heritage.

It was a memorable week filled with learning, laughter, and new
perspectives that will no doubt stay with our students for years to come.

Year 6 Canberra Trip
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Music students recently took to the Banyan Stage at the Seabreeze
Festival, showcasing their talent, enthusiasm, and love for music. It was a
proud moment for the College community as the students delivered
confident and passionate performances!

Earlier that day, Year 10 Certificate II Music students took part in a valuable
behind-the-scenes experience as part of their course with Music
Coordinator Mrs Llewellyn. They worked alongside Angus Robson,
Lecturer in Technical Production at Charles Darwin University, his
Certificate IV students, and the Happy Yess production team to assist with
the technical "bump-in" for one of the festival stages.

This gave students real-world insight into live event production and
provided essential workplace training in a professional setting.

Congratulations to all students involved, both on and off stage!

Seabreeze Festival
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Save the date!
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SEMESTER 1 VOUCHER APPLICATIONS CLOSE 24 MAY AND MUST BE USED BY 31 MAY 2025

Community Notices

https://grantsnt.nt.gov.au/grants/sport-voucher-scheme-semester-1-jan-to-may-2025
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Community Notices
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Community Notices



Keep in touch!

phone

facebook

web

instagram

Click to...

linkedin

email

Howard Springs Campus

Leanyer Campus

Palmerston Campus

Cnr Whitewood Rd and Kundook Pl
Howard Springs

94 Leanyer Dr
Leanyer

Cnr Temple Tce and Emery Ave
Palmerston

Top End Lutheran Parish

We welcome you to come and be a part of our community.
Our Sunday morning church service starts at 9.30am
14 Trower Road, Milner

Phone: 1300 TELP 00 (1300 8357 00)
Email: darwinlutheranchurch@gmail.com

https://www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdNT/
https://goodshepherd.nt.edu.au/
https://www.instagram.com/goodshepnt/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/5820888/admin/dashboard/
mailto:admin@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au
tel:0889830300

